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11. Is there any group particularly at risk of resettlement or particularly vulnerable to negative resettlement outcomes in your country or in the experience of your organization or company?

In Eastern Europe, Southern Caucasus, Central Asia countries, LGBT+ people are particularly at risk of resettlement. When it comes to providing housing, their rights are breached more severely - they are forcibly evicted or even denied housing. Moreover, when disclosing HIV status or sexual orientation, gender identity (SOGI), LGBT people may not be safe to stay in one place because they are constantly threatened and subjected to extortion by corrupt authorities. Therefore, they often have to change their residence.

According the regional report of ECOM,[footnoteRef:1] in 2022 there were 21 documented cases of denial of residence and/or forced eviction of LGBT people based on their SOGI and/or HIV status. In two cases in Kazakhstan, an NGO was forced to urgently vacate the premises they had rented after the landlord found out about the LGBT focus of the organization; in another case, a victim in Moldova was denied housing in temporary accommodation centers due to their SOGI and HIV status.  [1:  Invisible voices: Regional Report on violation of LGBT people in EECA in 2022. Available here:  https://ecom.ngo/library/regional-report-violations-right2022 ] 

As the Russian invasion in Ukraine has resulted huge migration and displacement of people in Ukraine, another 18 cases have been reported in the country. These instances are different. For example, the eviction of students from the dormitories of educational institutions at the initiative of the commandants of the dormitories, who explained this by not wanting to have problems in case the victims were subjected to violence because of their SOGI or "indecent and immoral behavior". After receiving assistance from the monitors and sending appropriate complaints to the management of the educational institutions, these problems were resolved. Refusal to rent housing or urgent eviction from already rented premises on the basis of SOGI or HIV status was also a frequent case there. 
Among other things, unilateral termination of tenancy agreements, refusal to return deposits, and theft of belongings from apartments. There has even been a denial of hotel accommodations (for vacation or business travel) due to the SOGI of the victims. Also, there have been refusals to allow trans people into residential homes due to inconsistencies in their documents and appearance, which makes reception staff suspicious, especially under the current martial law.

Due to the large number of relocations from the Russian Federation, there was also a tendency in Central Asia to first evict trans people in order to rent to Russians because they are more solvent. In addition, in Kyrgyzstan and in some other countries trans people cannot change their gender marker and many have no documents because of this, or their documents do not comply with the appearance. Hence, they cannot enter into a lease agreement. Consequently, that means they are legally less protected than others.
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